

Meeting: 6/2/19

Present: Harvey, Georgina, Harvey, Michelle, Roan, Stephen
(Szymon & Rebecca absent, Jaimie didn't show up)

Feedback from last meeting (5/12/18)

- Primary lunchtimes on Wednesday were an issue (raised by Brandon) – now things are much better due to the shed being bought storing Wednesday only play equipment and the work Selena has been doing with them.
- S2/S4 wanted more breakfast options – were asked to go back and ask their year groups and see what exactly they would like and we would then speak to Sandra to see if it is possible. They forgot to do this so will go back now and ask and feedback at the next meeting.
- The pupils wanted tomato soup more often on the high school lunch menu – we will speak to Sandra about the possibility of this at the same time as the breakfast suggestions.
- S2 wanted more PE – not possible with timetable
- Chrome books – pupils asked when these would be rolled out. At the time of the meeting we thought either Jan/Feb.
- Lockers – S1 don't have lockers yet so this needs to be arranged if possible. Some pupils have not handed keys back so lockers can't be reassigned. Future assembly topic – do they want to keep the lockers or not. Brandon asked could they get lockers in Durness primary for their belongings if there were any spare.
- S5/6 want a toastie machine in the common room.

Issues raised at this meeting

- S2 - Nowhere to sit in the pupil entrance
- S4 – School really cold at times – can the heating be turned up? I explained about the heating controls in each classroom/corridor etc but said I would raise it.
- Durness primary – want to go to the park more often through the week to play football. Friday is a half day so they feel they get less time than they would on a different day. They understood it may be a safety issue with little ones so would need to be supervised. Advised them I'd raise it but they should speak to Mrs MacFarlane about the possibility going more than one day.
- Scourie – would like different puddings/baked puddings at lunchtime. Advised it may be difficult if the cook is restricted but said I would raise it and said to speak with Mrs MacDonald about that
- Comic Relief is on Friday 15 March. I asked the pupils to go away and come back to the next meeting (27 Feb) with some ideas of what they may like to do for it this year. Did they want to do a whole ASG thing on a Wednesday like we did for children in need or do separate things in their own schools on the Friday? Did they want to have it as a dress up/down day with a bake sale or an event the last period/s of the day. Brandon suggested the primaries make an event of it in Scourie/Durness where the primaries would all go there. I asked them to go to and speak with their classes and teachers and come back with ideas. Similarly if staff have ideas let me know!